                GLOUCESTERSHIRE CRICKET FOUNDATION LIMITED

FINANCE DIRECTOR’S REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH SEPTEMBER 2022

          This is the first year of reporting the financial statements in charitable format. You will note from the Report of the Trustees in the accounts that there is far more information relating to the activities of the Foundation for the period under review. In my report on the financial statements of the Cricket Board for the year ended 2021 I commented that there would be a material change to the presentation of the accounts in charitable format. Monies received are treated as income in the accounts of the period in which they are received, notwithstanding the period when the work is to take place. The income relating to work to be done is then carried forward in the Balance Sheet as ‘restricted funds’ rather than being shown as current liabilities.
          The Finance Risk and Audit committee agreed with Andorran, the examiners of the company, that although the old Cricket Board converted to a charity on the 22nd of November 2021, we would treat the accounts for the year to 30th September 2022 as if the charity had commenced trading on the 1st October 2021. It was also agreed that as the format of the accounts are substantially different from the old Board accounts no comparative figures would be provided.
          The Foundation is extremely well served by it’s enthusiastic and professional staff lead by Steve Silk who maintains the company in the top of all the targets set by E C B. 
Philip Carter
Finance and Secretary
